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The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm by President, Andrew Dale. 
Members Present: President, Andrew Dale, Vice President, Linda Gray, Secretary, Qiana Clemens, Kevin Coley and Mike Whited. 

Others present: Chief, Daniel Burford and Attorney Mark Ervin.

Approval of the January 9, 2025 Meeting Minutes: The minutes from the January 9, 2025 MFMC regular meeting were reviewed by all members.   Mike Whited moved to approve and accept the minutes as presented, Vice President, Linda Gray seconded.  The January 9, 2025 minutes were approved with a unanimous vote.   

Chief, Daniel Burford:  Fire Chief Burford announced that there was a single order of business for the meeting, which involved addressing a complaint of misconduct.  Chief Burford stated, “After a thorough investigation and careful review of this matter I am forwarding to the Muncie Fire Merit Commission the enclosed complaint of misconduct against Captain, Troy Dulaney.  This letter is a formal request that for the Muncie Fire Merit Commission to conduct a discipline hearing as to the charges outlined in the complaint of misconduct.  President, Andrew Dale confirmed that the complaint had been received.  He outlined two potential courses of action: the MFMC could take the matter under advisement and return to decide on how to proceed, or they could opt to schedule a disciplinary hearing.  If the latter is chosen, legal counsel would be consulted to initiate the necessary procedures.  Vice President, Linda Gray suggested and made a motion to move forward with the disciplinary hearing, and Kevin Coley seconded the motion.  President Dale conducted a roll call vote on the motion, with all members voting in favor.  President Dale then inquired if legal counsel had any information to share with the members regarding the next steps.  Attorney Mark Ervin stated the first step would be to try and empanel a group of potential hearing officers, and once the panel is put together, they will send a notification letter to both parties regarding the hearing and the right to strike, and will select a hearing date.  President Dale then stated that “during public comment we will not be discussing this matter, only out of fairness of all concerned, as we want to make sure everyone receives the documents”.    

Attorney, Mark Ervin:  None

2025 Promotional Process:  President Dale announced that the Muncie Fire Merit Commission fully committed to conducting a promotional process this year.  President Dale requested input on the use of yearly evaluations and provided a 30-day period for members to submit any recommendations, comments, or concerns that could aid in refining our approach and determine the elements to include this year’s promotional process.  President Dale asked Vice President, Gray and Commissioner Mike Whited to lead the process on behalf of the Commission.  By Friday, March 14th, the members of Muncie Fire Department can email the recommendations to the MFMC.  Chief Burford stated that he has information from pertaining to a leadership training regarding some concerns. He will be emailing the commissioners for consideration.  
        
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Motion to adjourn made by Secretary Clemens at 6:07pm, seconded by Vice President Gray, and MFMC voted unanimously to accept the adjournment.   



